 TRIMDON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Trimdon Parish Council in Trimdon Community College, Elwick View, Trimdon Village on Tuesday 11 April at 6:00pm
Present: Councillors John Burton (Chair), David Smith, Les Oliver, Bernadette Oliver, Paul Stephens, Ian Quinn, Denise Davison and Paul Trippett.
Joseph Hobson (Clerk to the Council) and County Councillor Chris Varty were in attendance.
25/23
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Councillors Ian Coulson, George Elliott, Margaret Elliott, and Keith Thompson.

Resolved that the apologies be approved.

26/23
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Resolved that no declarations of interest were received.

27/23
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Resolved that there were no member of the public present.
28/23
REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR Chris Varty
County Councillor Chris Varty reported that she had been unwell for the last month and had just returned to Council duties. Councillor Varty had attended the public meeting to discuss the withdrawal of the 57a Bus Service on Friday 31 March 2023, which had been well attended. The building site next to Broadway has been sold and Councillor Varty will update the Clerk when she has a further update.
29/23
MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 21 MARCH 2023
The minutes of the Ordinary meeting held on 21 March 2023 had been circulated with the agenda

Resolved that the minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 21 March 2023 be approved and signed by the Chairman
30/23
UPDATE ON PROGRESS OF RESOLUTIONS OF THE ORIDINARY MEETING HELD ON 21 MARCH 2023
The Clerk updated the Council that he had informed several of the Grant applicants that although their grant had been approved this year, that the Council would be unlikely to approve a grant request in the next financial year.
Resolved that the report be noted.

31/23
FINANCIAL
a) The Clerk gave a verbal update on expenditure approved by the Chairman under Section 4.1 of the Financial Regulations. A written list had been circulated with the agenda.
Resolved that the payments be approved and signed by the Chairman.
b) The Clerk submitted the schedule of payments made between 1 March 2023 and 31 March 2023.
Resolved that the schedule of payments made between 1 March 2023 and 31 March 2023be approved.
c) The Clerk submitted a schedule of receipts between 1 March 2023 and 31 March 2023.
Resolved that the schedule of receipts between 1 March 2023 and 31 March 2023 be approved.
d) The Clerk submitted bank reconciliation statement (Current Bank Account) for 31 March 2023. This was cross referenced with the Bank Statement. 

Resolved that the bank reconciliation statements (Current Bank Account) for 31 March 2023 be approved and the bank statement be signed by the Chairman.

e) The Clerk submitted the Q4 VAT return. 

Resolved that the Q4 VAT return be noted.
32/23
CLERK’S REPORTS
a) A report on the purchase of a new laptop, router and transfer of data had been circulated with the agenda. 
Resolved that purchase of a new laptop, router and transfer of data be approved.
33/23
CORRESPONDANCE
a) An email response from the Manager of Public Transport for Durham County Council regarding the withdrawal of the 57a Bus Service had been circulated with the agenda.
Councillors were dissatisfied with the proposal to withdraw the hourly 57a Bus Service Durham to Hartlepool and replace it with a two hourly 59 Bus Service between Kelloe and Hartlepool. It was noted that Durham County Council are monitoring the usage of the service, although given that this was being done during the school holidays, usage was likely to be low. There was consensus that the Council should continue to monitor the situation and seek an update on the review Durham County Council reported it would undertake.
Resolved that the Public Transport Manager for Durham County Council and Arriva be invited to the June 2023 Council Meeting.

34/23
COUNCILLOR MATTERS
a) Councillor Smith raised a concern that some of the trees planted at the Trimdon Grange Recreation Ground had thin canes inserted and that this posed a possible risk to children. The Clerk said he would speak with the Durham County Council Woodlands Officer and raise the concern.
b) Councillor Trippett raised the possibility of having new gates at the entrance to the Trimdon Grange Cemetery. Councillor Smith raised concern about the potholes in the Cemetery driveway. The Clerk suggested that these matters be placed on the agenda of the next Environment Committee Meeting.
c) Councillor Bernadette Oliver gave a report on the attendance at the Trimdon Village Hall Warm Spaces. During the 16 weeks 5 December 2022 to 31 March 2023 293 people had attended. Councillor Oliver, on behalf of the Village Hall thanked the Council for its support.

d) Councillor Quinn enquired as to whom the small plot of grass outside of 40 Front Street South, Trimdon Village belonged to. The Clerk said he would visit the site but thought in all likelihood it belonged to the Parish Council being part of the Village Green.

35/23
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING 
Resolved that the next meeting to take place will be the Annual Meeting of Electors on Tuesday 9 May 2023 at 6.00 pm followed immediately thereafter by the Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council at 6.10 pm.
email:             clerk@trimdonparishcouncil.gov.uk
telephone:     01431 880224

